
   Relief from the Heat, Respect for the Hustle! 🌸                                                                                        

   

  

NSS MSIT and Eco Club MSIT- PRAKRITI successfully conducted a cotton 

gamcha/headscarf distribution drive for rickshaw and auto drivers outside our campus on 20th 

May 2025. 

 

As part of our outreach and social responsibility efforts, Prakriti – the Eco Club, in 

collaboration with the NSS Cell of MSIT, organized a cotton gamcha/headscarf (safa/cloth) 

distribution drive for the rickshaw and auto drivers operating outside the MSIT campus. 

This thoughtful initiative aimed to provide some relief from the scorching summer heat 

faced by those who work long hours outdoors.  

The event took place at 12:00 noon outside Main Gate and witnessed enthusiastic participation 

from NSS volunteers. 

 

The event was graced by the presence of Management Surjmal Memorial Education Society 

and  Prof. Archana Baliyan, Director of MSIT, who appreciated the efforts of the students and 

motivated them to continue engaging in socially impactful activities. She emphasized the 



importance of small, meaningful gestures that directly benefit the community.

 

Through this simple yet impactful gesture, NSS MSIT and Prakriti – The Eco Club 

demonstrated their shared commitment to environmental consciousness, empathy, and 

communism. 

 
 

The recipients expressed their gratitude, sharing how such simple, thoughtful gestures go a long 

way in helping them endure the extreme weather conditions they face daily.  



 

The drive was not just an act of distribution, but a moment of meaningful interaction between 

students and the community. Volunteers personally handed over the cotton headscarves with 

warm conversations and smiles, making the experience more human and heartfelt. 

 
 



 


